
Commission Regarding Foreign-trained Physicians Living in Maine 
Wednesday, November 1st – 10 AM 

Room 202 (Labor and Housing Committee Room) 
Cross State Office Building, Augusta, ME 

____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Agenda:  Meeting #2 
 
 

10:00      Other States’ Pathways to Practice for Foreign-trained Physicians 
• Mike Zimmer, Senior Policy Advisor, World Education Services (WES)  

  
10:30 How the University of New England (UNE) Supports Foreign-trained Health 

Care Professionals 
• Dr. Jane Carreiro, Dean of the UNE College of Osteopathic Medicine 

  
11:00 Special Commission on Foreign-trained Physicians in Massachusetts 

• Amy Grunder, Director of State Government Affairs, Massachusetts Immigrant 
and Refugee Advocacy Coalition (MIRA); and 

• Dr. Robert Marlin, Associate Chief Medical Officer, Lowell Community Health 
Center 
  

11:30 Perspective of a Foreign-trained Physician Living in Maine 
• Commission member David Ngandu 
 

11:45 Assistant Physician Model in Missouri 
• TBD 

12:00 Lunch 
 

12:30 Integrating Immigrants into Maine’s Workforce 
• Kim Moore, Director, Bureau of Employment, Maine Department of Labor 
 

1:00 Responses to Information Requests and Next Steps 
• OPLA staff 
 

2:00 Adjourn 
 

Upcoming meetings: 
Meeting #3: Tuesday, November 14 at 10 AM in Room 220 of the Cross State Office Building 
Meeting #4: Tuesday, December 5 at 10 AM in Room 220 of the Cross State Office Building   


